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“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor know 
so organisations avoid booking same date 

1st Sep 
Free Tai Chi Demonstration Session at the Capel le Ferne 

Village Hall.  Everybody welcome. 6pm – 7pm 

2nd Sep WI Bingo – St Radigund’s  Church Hall  (page 13) 

3rd  Sep Gardeners’ Association - AUTUMN SHOW  

4th Sep GARAGE SALE SAFARI (front page) 

4th Sep Battle of Britain Memorial - Folkestone Automobile Club (page 12) 

7th  Sep Gardeners’ Association - Quiz, away leg at West Hougham 

9th Sep Church Hall Fund - Fiddle & Faff present, an evening of Folk music 

10th Sep Last Night of the Proms @ Village Hall (front page and page 3) 

13th Sep WI - Janet Dean – ‘ My Grandmother as a Spy’  

20th Sep Gardeners’ Association Mystery Animals of Kent – Neil Arnold   

24th Sep WI Wit & Wisdom – Capel Village Hall (page 13) 

8th Oct Jumble Sale Royal Marsden Cancer Research (page 10) 

11th Oct WI - Dennis Chambers – Ghosts Fact or Fiction  

14th Oct Church Hall Fund - Paul Sherman 

15th Oct Capel Youth Club Quiz @ Capel School – 7pm 

18th Oct Gardeners’ Association Apples & Pears – Robert Cook 

30th Oct Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

11th Nov Church Hall Fund - The Colrose 7 

15th Nov 
Gardeners’ Association AGM and presentation of awards 

preceded at 6pm by a fish and chip supper 

8th Nov WI - Annual Meeting with Helen Stevenson Quiz  

27th Nov Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

13th Dec WI - Christmas Meeting 

20th Dec Gardeners’ Association Christmas Social 

31st Dec New Year’s Eve Dance   SOLD OUT 

29th Jan Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

26th Feb Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

 

 
If you are interested 

in being involved 

ring Cherry 255114. 

Garage Safari Sale 

Sunday 4th September. 
Time to clear attics for the 

Garage Safari.  We are 

keeping the price to £5.00 

so if you would like to join 

in and be included in “the 

map”, could you put £5.00 

in an envelope with your 

name and address and put 

into 29, Albany Road or  

most weeks, I am at  

the Farmers Market. 

 

BATTLE OF BRITAIN  

MEMORIAL TRUST SITE 

SUNDAY 4th SEPTEMBER 

Annual Folkestone Automobile Club Event on 

Sunday, 4th September, which starts at 

10:00hrs-17:00hrs.  

There will be classic cars on display and a Fish 

& Chip van and Ice Cream van.  

Of course The Wing and The Scramble 

Experience will be open too!  

Further details: Major (Retd) Jules Gomez, Site 

Manager, Battle of Britain Memorial Trust, 

New Dover Road, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7JJ 

Tel: 01303 249292. Mobile: 07837176476 
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CHURCH SERVICES, September 2016 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 4th September  

ST ANTHONY OF PAMIERS 

Benefice Eucharist to 

celebrate St Anthony’s 

Day  10.00 am 

  

Saturday 10th  

Fun, fellowship and food – 

please let Pam (01303 489006) 

or Brian (01303 243784) know 

if you plan to come. 

 

 
(St Radigund’s) 

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

All welcome! 

 

Sunday 11th  

Trinity 16 

Eucharist 9.30 am Worshipping Together 

11am 

 

Sunday 18th    

Trinity 17 

Worshipping Together 

11am 

Evensong 6.00 pm Eucharist 9.30 am 

Sunday 25th  

Trinity 18 

  Benefice Eucharist  

10.00 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
        

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

KNIT & NATTER 

REECE ADAMS HOUSE,  

CAULDHAM CLOSE. 

EVERY THURSDAY,  

2pm till 4pm 

Everyone Welcome! 

For more information contact 

Kathy on 01303 246507. 

 

The inspiration was oozing, now we started our own hands 

on.  Eagerly and so excited to begin we selected our squares 

to make our own master pieces. Then came the crunch. Hand 

sewing mmm! How to thread a needle. Good job Sarah was 

there with her up to date gadget - Needle threader! The 

banter flowed freely and before we realised it our time was 

up. Hexagons were packed away everybody pleased with 

their efforts and looking forward to the next episode.  

Thanks to Rosemary and Sarah. 

From the Vicarage 

It’s true! St Anthony’s Church in Alkham really is haunted!  As we had coffee after the service a few Sundays ago, two 

younger members of our congregation excitedly produced an i-Pad which clearly showed a picture of me standing in the 

church with a spook looking over my shoulder.  Moments later, the same i-Pad revealed that the churchyard was full of 

them! You couldn’t see any of them without an i-Pad of course. 

Download something called Pokémon Go onto a smartphone and the screen reveals a map of your surrounding area. It may 

show a brightly coloured monster or Pokémon nearby for you to catch and train – a Pikachu, perhaps, or a Jigglypuff. Use 

it to fight other Pokémon at a Pokémon gym – there are two in Capel (I think!) You can stock up with supplies at 

PokéStops like the one at St Radigund’s Church Hall. But once again, without a smartphone you won’t see any of this. 

At home, we had a deep discussion about what reality is. I pointed out to my son that by running around town clutching his 

smartphone he was behaving as though Pokémon are real. He retorted that I behave as though God is real, which of course 

I do. Interestingly, our two quests overlap. I like the idea of hunting Pokémon - it involves fresh air, exercise and, with 

luck, making new friends. Although the antics of some have led Cologne Cathedral to ban Pokémon Go (“the cathedral is 

not a playground”), other churches have connected with their PokéStop status by offering squash, biscuits, phone chargers 

and conversation to passing players.  

Confused? Don’t worry if you don’t follow any of this. Ask any teenager with a smartphone. They will be able to explain it 

far better than I have…Brian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2016 
ARE YOU A FAN OF FOLK MUSIC?  On Friday 9th of September at 7.30pm (doors open at 7,.30pm) we will have an evening 

quite unlike any we have ever had before in our 2nd Friday of the month entertainment slot in St Radigunds Church , Albany Road, 

Capel-le-Ferne.  FIDDLER & FAFF (Lizzie & Christine) are a musical duo drawing inspiration from the folk tradition, peppered 

with other influences that take their fancy, from the lyrical and lovely to the toe tapping and quirky, including many of their own 

songs. Lizzie sings while Christine harmonises whilst playing fiddle or accordion. Whether joyous or sad, poignant or humorous, 

their songs and performance are always thought provoking and reflect life in its full richness.  Tickets £7, which include a cup of tea 

or coffee and a biscuit are available from me, Phone 01303 251404 to reserve yours and you can pay on the night.  All are most 

welcome to come along and enjoy a rather different evening. 

We had a good attendance for Adrian Christian Mires playing Classical guitar on Friday 12th of August. He is a very talented young 

man who we hope to see back with us again next year after many requests from the enthusiastic audience. 
PLEASE SEE THE REST OF OUR 2016 PROGRAMME IN 'WHAT'S ON' ON THE FRONT PAGE 

Telephone 01303 251403 to reserve tickets.    John Oliver - Chairman Capel Church Hall Fund 

If you are planning a party or social event why not consider approaching Audrey Goaten, our Letting Secretary 

on 01303 244735 to make a booking for a regular slot or just a one off event. 
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Capel le Ferne Village Hall – providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com    REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

  

Something to celebrate?     

Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or  

a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and 

boxing) including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To hire tables/chairs contact Jayne 01303211480 

For boot fairs contact sylvia.coles@tesco.net 

 

To view the hall, or to make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning  

Email: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk (preferred) 

Or on 07939 095880 
If you hire the hall, please remember the playing field is owned by the Parish Council; if you wish to put up a bouncy castle there you 

need to approach them and comply with current safety requirements.  Hirers are welcome to use the field for normal park activities. 

Autumn is approaching and with it hopes of an Indian summer.  At the village hall, this is time for many of our activities to get back 

into full swing after the holidays.  First is the Garage Safari Sale on Sunday 4th September; we have approached the Parish Council for 

permission to use the field as a car park.  All the maps we sell highlight this and the message is reinforced verbally when anyone 

comes to the hall. If you’re selling please remind visitors to help keep the roads clear. 

Ruby and her team will be doing light refreshments at the hall – a slightly different team this year because some of them will be on the 

map in their own right – and the lovely commercial vans from last year will be selling hot food.   Remember that to sell food you need 

a food and hygiene certificate and valid insurance. 

If you would like to hire a table and/or chairs contact Jayne 01303 211480 – they can be collected on Saturday evening and need to be 

returned by 4.30pm on Sunday evenings.  We love hearing the stories of what people sell on Garage Safari day.  If you have a story to 

tell, please share it and let us know if we can publish it. 
Next on the programme is the Last Night of the Proms, courtesy of Matt Curtis (Kent PA Hire, Tel: No: 01303 242085).  As they say, 

we couldn’t do it without him. This is one of the fundraising activities to raise monies for all the work which needs doing in the hall.  

One the list is work on the flat roof, work on the floor and redecorating as well as improving disabled access to the hall.  Our work 

programme is now shaping up for 2017, 2018 and 2019.   
New Year’s Eve – Chicory Tip.  Priority is being given to Capel residents so if you are interested ring Ros Chandler to reserve your 

table 01303 255862. 
Boot Fairs start on 30th October; this is Sylvia’s last year and, if they are to carry on, we are looking for someone to take over from 

her.  Could it be you?  There are only 4 a year so the commitment is not high.   

Talking of which, can you spare us under an hour a month?  If you are new to the village or recently retired getting involved with the 

hall is a great way of meeting members of the local community. On one Tuesday per month we’d like some help clearing up after the 

Farmers’ Market. Most stall holders do their own tables but we need to clear up the tea tables and chairs and sweep the floor.    Please 

contact Chairman – Brian Wilson on 01303 627172, Mobile: 07916258684 or Jayne Stone 01303 211480. 

If you read ‘Grapevine’ you will see the number of organisations which use the hall, in fact it is used virtually all day and evening 

every day except Saturday (when it is available for private hire). The Management Committee is a small band (but beautifully formed 

some might say) who meet on the first Tuesday of each month.   As one or two of our members (me!) move further into retirement we 

know we need some younger members prepared to carry the baton on.  The workload is not onerous and just think of the impact on the 

village community if we can’t get enough help to keep things running.    

Open to all residents, the 100+ club is due for 

renewal at the beginning of next month.  For a 

subscription of £1 per month (£12 for the year) 

members are entered into a monthly draw.  First 

prize is £25, second £15 and £5 for 3rd, doubled at 

Christmas.  Profits are spent on improvements to 

the village hall. Ring Jenny Carter on 01303 

250298 or ask at the Farmers’ Market.  The draw 

will take place at the Committee Meeting on the 1st 

Tuesday of each month.   

 

WINNERS OF 100+ CLUB –  AUGUST 

 

1st  -   87  Mrs Butcher 

2nd  -   48  Wendy Salmon 

3rd  -  106  Roy Butterworth. 
 

RECYCLING 

INSIDE THE HALL Boxes are provided for: 

 Unwanted shoes for charity, 

 Used Stamps for Moorfields Eye Hospital & Hearing Dogs 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book    

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each        

From Cherry: Tel: No: 01303 255114 

CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 

Books & jigsaws:  A wide variety of books are 

available on an ‘honesty basis.   

These are on trollies in the corridor.   

Thanks to all who have donated to this cause. 

Farmers Market:  

Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m.  
Stalls selling local produce every week, including (but not 

limited to) artisan breads, pies, meats, fruit, veg and a 

postal service. 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:sylvia.coles@tesco.net
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET  

Now in our 13th Year 

Every Tuesday 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne,  

Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com 

 

News from the Farmers’ Market 

When the Farmers’ Market was started the then organisers, Cherry, Gwyn, Jenny and Mick were told that it 

would never take off as a weekly event on Tuesdays.   How wrong was that advice!  Over 14 years later the 

market is still going strong – in fact a couple of weeks ago we had over 244 visitors. 

Stall holders come to Capel-le-Ferne Farmers’ Market for variety of reasons, some by invitation and others 

contact us and ask to come.  Often it is a new producer wanting to test the market to find out if there is a 

demand for whatever the product is. We try to ensure a variety of products as well as making sure all the basics 

are there.  The main hall focusses on the food items and the small hall is full of crafters and the community 

postal service. 

Some stallholders, like Heather, have been with us from the beginning. Shirley’s farm eggs are another ‘founder 

stall’.  Although Paul is no longer with us, Derek ensures eggs (many double yolkers) are available every week.  

Land’s End nursery now attend in the guise of woollen knits. Shoppers and visitors to the market are now 

greeted with a beautiful display of plants from Summerfield Nursery.  Usually opposite, but sometimes next to 

her, is Kevin with his van of fruit, all grown in Kent.  Without doubt his soft fruits prove the sayings about local 

foods tasting better than food with many food miles on the clock. 

The newest of our stallholders is Mike, with his produce straight from a farm.  He is one of the rare examples 

where the organisers, in order to offer shoppers variety, accept produce from out of Kent.  Mike’s produce fits 

the spirit of the Farmers’ Market.  His produce is direct from an Italian Farm, the olives are free from 

colourings – look at the ‘black’ olives and ask him about them. People in other villages talk about his balsamic 

vinegar.  Whilst you can just buy balsamic vinegar in the supermarket, Mike offers a variety, one is even best 

served on ice cream. If you try to buy his balsamic vinegar he’ll ask what you want to use it for and recommend 

the most suitable.  

Marsh produce now co-ordinate the stalls and help fill the gaps in the range.  They now sell milk, butter and 

cheese as well as meat and game.  Their sausages come highly recommended. Shopping there is easier because 

they accept cards. Much of PJs produce comes from local farms, but he gets up at a time of day I didn’t know 

existed to go to Covent Garden to supplement his stock. 

Cakes are usually made and sold by Barbara, currently recovering from surgery, so Gaynor has stepped in to 

ensure your sweet tooth is catered for.  This is in addition to the ready meals she makes. 

Savoury goodies can be found on Mike the Artisan’s stall.  A mix of meats, smoked & deli products, and baked 

items – try his new range of tortolas – (or is it tortillas?) - with a hint of spice?  I usually buy my breakfast from 

his stall.  Further up the Hall is Farthingloe Farm, who produce some items especially for the Market, including 

meat pies, cream slices and bakery foods. 

When you come to see us pop into the small hall and look at their beautiful items, or just have a chat.  And of 

course there’s Ruby’s refreshment ‘stall.  Plenty of reasons for you to visit 

  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Local Grounds Maintenance Company  

have part time seasonal work available. Mainly grass cutting. 

Some heavy lifting involved so applicant must be fairly fit.  

Would suit a younger person. 

Contact Editor for more information 

Tel: No: 01303 259564 

https://www.facebook.com/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ 

ASSOCIATION 
 

The Autumn Show is in the Village Hall on 

Saturday 3rd September 2016, Doors open at 

2.30pm refreshments available.   

The away leg of the Quiz with West Hougham is on 

Wednesday 7th September. 

We are looking forward to visiting the Flower Show 

at RHS Wisley on Sunday 11th September. 

This month’s meeting is on 20th September Neil 

Arnold will let us know about “Mystery Animals of 

Kent” the completion is one specimen dahlia.  As 

usual it is held in the Church Hall and starts at 

7.30pm.  

Happy Gardening!  

For more information please contact  

Vanessa or Robert Cook on 01303 256106. 
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Time to Switch? 

 Is your energy tariff due to expire? 

 No time to shop around for a better tariff? 

 No access to the internet to compare tariffs? 

Why not sign up to Energy Deal – a hassle free/ no obligation way to see if you can save money on your energy bills. 

 Internet users can register their interest in the next round now via Dover District Council’s website or at 

www.energydealswitch.com. 

 Residents without access to the internet can call 01304 872428 (until 3.30pm on 10 October 2016) and leave 

their contact details.  Callers will receive a call back from Dover District Council to complete the registration 

form. 

Registration is quick and easy, the hardest part is finding the information on your energy bill/ statement that you’ll 

need to register, i.e:- 

 the name of your current energy tariff 

 annual energy consumption in kWhs  

 the name of your current supplier 

How does it work? 

 Energy providers will compete to offer you the best Energy Deal at a reverse auction on 11 October 2016. 

What happens then? 

 You get a personal offer showing whether you can save – offers will be sent out from 24 October 2016 

You Decide! 

 If you want to switch the deadline to accept the offer is 29 November 2016 (you’ll be helped through the 

process). 

 

http://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Energy-Advice/Cut-Energy-Bills.aspx
http://www.energydealswitch.com/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 

Summary of some items discussed at meetings on  

Tuesday, 16th August 2016 

 Request from the public to address the Council, Surgery and Other Feedback: Thanks were expressed from a resident on the 

provision of the drop kerbs at road junctions along the New Dover Road, now making it easier to get through the village on a mobility 

scooter.  Subsidence reported on highway, junction of Alexandra Road/Old Dover Road.  Overgrown residential hedges and at gas 

sub-station reported.  Neighbourhood Plan: Public Meeting arranged for 24th September (see separate insert on Page 9).  

 Neighbourhood Watch: Investigations on-going on provision of “Life-lines” for residents and further information to follow on 

other resources for vulnerable residents.     Equipment status report: New CCTV signs erected.  Repairs to “Wetpour surface” in 

junior play area reported and contractor ordered to rectify.  Highways and Public Rights of Way: 20mph Zone, B2011 and Capel 

Street speeding an on-going issue, with enforcement now being a problem, which the Councillors are endeavouring to address – they 

are waiting a decision from Kent Police on a 50% grant to purchase a Speed Camera so that the Speedwatch Scheme in the village can 

be resurrected.   Planning: (See insert below)  Other: The Parish Council enquired with Mick Marshall on a “village celebration” 

to commemorate his BEM Award. Mick has requested that he would prefer a donation is made from the Parish Council towards 

providing a Water Well in Malawi which Pam Barr of the Baptist Church is fund-raising towards.  This has been agreed by 

Councillors and an amount of £250 will be given. (More information can be read on separate insert on page 9).    

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 20th September at 7.30pm in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 
A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/   ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE 

CLERK PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to 

Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, or Tel: 01303 259564.  Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

PLEASE SHARE & PASS ON IF ANY OF YOUR FRIENDS OR FAMILY IN OUR VILLAGE WISH TO BE INCLUDED 

IN OUR EMAIL DATABASE TO RECEIVE NOTIFICATIONS, MESSAGES, NEIGHBOURHOOD 

WATCH INFORMATION AND "WHAT'S ON" EVENTS, PLEASE ASK THEM TO CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK.  

====================================================================================== 

The Parish Council are requesting your assistance in the following ways to make  

OUR VILLAGE A MORE PLEASANT ENVIRONMENT TO LIVE AND VISIT 

1. If you put up posters for events, or any other purpose (e.g. lost animals etc.) on poles or trees, please could we request 

you also take them down afterwards! 

2. Dog Fouling is an on-going issue in the area and an un-necessary occurrence by inconsiderate dog owners. Please can 

we request some very inexpensive “plastic bags” are obtained and everyone picks up after their dogs, disposing of it 

in the numerous waste bins around the village, or take it home!  More information or report a problem contact: 

Dover District Council Environmental Crime, 01304 872289.  Customer Services: 01304 872428.   

Email: envcrime@dover.gov.uk  or  

Report on-line http://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Environmental-Crime/Dog-Fouling.aspx 

This would be very much appreciated by us all.  Thank you. 
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

PLANNING APPEAL – JARVIS HOMES, LAND SOUTH OF NEW DOVER ROAD, CAPEL-LE-FERNE. Ref. No: 

15/00525.  PROPOSAL: ERECTION OF 40 DWELLINGS, CREATION OF ACCESS, ASSOCIATED PARKING, 

LANDSCAPING AND OPEN SPACE. Planning Inspectorate Reference: APP/X2220/W/16/3152817.  
If you wish to make a representation in respect of the above appeal, send it to: Planning Inspectorate, Room 3D, Temple Quay House, 

2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol. BS1 6PN.  Your letter should include the Planning Inspectorate’s Reference and reach the 

Inspectorate within 5 weeks of the start date above. An additional two copies should be sent for the Inspectorate to forward to Dover 

District Council and the Appellant. If you wish to be advised of the appeal decision please state so clearly in your letter to the 

Inspectorate.  The Planning Inspectorate will not acknowledge representations. 

Copies of the application, decision and appeal documents are available for inspection at the DDC offices between 9.00am and 5.00pm 

on weekdays or on the DDC website at www.dover.gov.uk/planning  

LINKS TO GUIDANCE LEAFLETS ON HOW TO REPRESENT ON AN APPEAL. Also include timescales for comments. 
General - Appeal a Planning Appeal:  https://www.gov.uk/appeal-planning-decision/comment-on-an-appeal 

Guide to Take part in Planning Appeal –  

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/514291/taking-part_planning-hearing_April_2016.pdf 

Guide for a Written Appeal to Planning Appeal -  

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/514291/taking-part_planning-

hearing_April_2016.pdf 

 

 
 

ANNUAL PLAYING FIELD EVENT 

For the last five years, Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council have been organising a Community Playing Field Event, which this year, despite 

the problems encountered with traffic issues, was a great day.  It was certainly satisfying to see many people enjoying the wonderful 

equipment and facilities on offer, together with celebrating how fortunate the village is to have this open space for use by all.   

Councillors would now like to see other people/residents take the helm in the organisation of this event, or something similar (e.g. 

picnic, party and/or proms in the park), and would welcome the formation of a “Committee of Interested Parties”.  The Councillors will 

still be available to assist with providing details of catering vendors, stallholders and arena displays, but wish now to take a back seat 

on this.  If you feel you would be able to join in and help, please contact the Parish Clerk (details above), then a member of the Parish 

Council will contact you.  If no-one comes forward, it is likely this popular day in the village calendar will cease, which will be a 

shame.  Look forward to hearing from you.  Thank you. 

http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:envcrime@dover.gov.uk
http://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Environmental-Crime/Dog-Fouling.aspx
http://www.dover.gov.uk/planning
https://www.gov.uk/appeal-planning-decision/comment-on-an-appeal
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/514291/taking-part_planning-hearing_April_2016.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/514291/taking-part_planning-hearing_April_2016.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/514291/taking-part_planning-hearing_April_2016.pdf
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“Village Commemoration” BEM Award for Mick Marshall 

I first went to Africa about 9 years ago.  On that visit I stayed in the guest house where our cook had malaria. I 

had never seen anyone with malaria before, he was so ill but had to keep working to feed his family.  No sick 

pay in Uganda.  When I came home I decided to raise money for mosquito nets.  Now I am retired I make tote 

bags and sell them to raise money for nets.  I have now been to Africa four times.  On my last visit my friend 

and I worked at a centre for trafficked children, redecorating the bedrooms and the dining room.  We stayed 

with the manager in his bungalow where we met Peter.  Peter was trafficked as a 12 year old.  Taken from his 

family in Malawi to work on a farm in Zambia.  Thankfully someone recognised him as not "local" and 

reported the fact to the police.  After contact between Police and Social Service and the Salvation Army, Peter 

was repatriated back to Malawi where he stayed in the Salvation Army's centre for trafficked children.  Now 

aged 23 he has a dream.  He wants to be a farmer.  Lin and I spent time talking to Jimmy, the Centre manager, 

about Peter's dream; and we felt that we could help him realise that dream.  Land in Malawi is cheap compared 

to England.  £150 will buy an acre of land.  For a viable small holding you would need 10 acres - £1,500 plus 

money to equip the farm and buy seeds etc.  But a borehole to ensure that when the droughts come, as they 

inevitably do come in Malawi, the land could be irrigated would cost £3,250.  More than the cost of the land! 

 Thanks to so many generous people we have purchased the land, and sent Peter on a couple of placements to 

learn how to farm.  Now we are raising funds for the borehole.  Once Peter had been told by Jimmy what we 

were planning to do, his immediate response was "now I know there is a God, and I promise that I will always 

employ other trafficked young men on the farm, to help them get started in life, just as I have been". Once we 

have raised the money for the borehole - we are getting there - we want to help a girls' school in Blantyre to get 

water on site for a toilet block.  There are 1300 girls in the school and only 2 toilets.  I have two toilets in my 

house! 

I am so grateful to Mick for suggesting that money, which the village would have used to give him a party, 

should come to Project Peter.  This just reinforces what a wonderful man he is and so deserving of his honour.  

Many many thanks, Pam Barr, Capel-le-Ferne Baptist Church. 
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING  

from 1st April 2016 
This space could be advertising your commercial 

/business venture or,  

non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm  -  £13     Size 9cm x 7cm  -  £20 

Size 9cm x 13cm - £28    

Size 20cm x 13cm  -  £40.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance. Cheques payable to  

Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 

For further details contact Parish Clerk at  

39 Victoria Road, or Tel: 01303 259564.  

Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for September 2016 

4th     No service.   

Chapel will be open for refreshments 

11th      Theresa McAuley 

18th       Dayo 

25th      Peter Morris 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested not  

to park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings  

as this is a disabled access. 

Police Community Support Officer  

PCSO Gretel May  Mobile: 07772 226209 

Your point of contact for all local policing concerns 

or  

Call 101 or Email:  csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk     

*************************** 

Kent County Council Community Warden Andrew 

Hawkins  

Mobile: 07811271303 or Email: 

andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk
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Events at  

the Battle of Britain Memorial 2016 
New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne, 

Folkestone. CT18 7JJ  

            
  

4 Sept Folkestone 

Automobile Club 

Another visit by car enthusiasts will see Folkestone Automobile Club use the Memorial as the 

backdrop for some great photographs. 

15 Sept 
We will be holding a short service at the Memorial to commemorate Battle of Britain Day.   

People together at the airman from 10:50hrs. 

19 Oct Gala Dinner 
Our big fund-raising event of the year takes place at the RAF Club in Piccadilly in the presence of 

some of the Few. 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1st and 3rd Thursday in the month 

from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and  

your first evening is free! 

Any issues/queries –  

Please contact the Chairperson,  

Simon on 07860803767 

 

15th September – Football / Pizza Making 

ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME TO 

ATTEND 

 Please ensure you collect your children from the 

hall, not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

We have lost a couple of Helpers,  

so if you could spare a couple of hours,  

twice a month,  

your help would be appreciated!   

Find us on Facebook to keep up to date  

with all info about Capel Youth Club. 

 

http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/donations/70th-anniversary-appeal/
http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/donations/70th-anniversary-appeal/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI 
  

Hello everyone.  Hope you are all well and have managed to get away for a few days while we have had 

plenty of sunshine. We have had some very hot days.  August Meeting is always our Garden Meeting and this 

year we decided to have it in the afternoon instead of the evening. Jayne and Michael Stone threw their garden 

and home open to us and we thank them very much for their hospitality and allowing our members to enjoy a 

wonderful warm sunny afternoon, just chit chatting and catching up with fellow members and visitors. We 

had a theme this year and it was an ‘Afternoon Strawberry Tea’ (with Raspberries as well for those who did 

not like Strawberries) in aid of ‘Breast Cancer and Macmillan Nurses’.  So thank you ladies for all your 

support. There were gazebos to help you keep out of the sun and when it became cooler, Jayne wrapped 

everyone in our chairs with blankets and pashminas.  A Fruit Punch and Sparkling Elderflower Cordial was 

the welcoming drink. Tea and coffee was served after everyone had eaten their fill.  I know that everyone 

enjoyed the afternoon as they were not in a hurry to go home and also big thank to Mike, Jayne’s husband for 

putting up with 24 noisy WI members and visitors. 

This month’s report is only a short one. We did not have a speaker this month as it always a  very informal get 

together so that everyone could catch up on missed news and gossip. 

September’s Meeting is our Birthday Meeting and is on Tuesday, 13th September 2016.  We are 57 years 

young. Mrs Janet Dean is our Speaker and her talk is on ‘My Grandmother as a Spy’. Visitors are welcome so 

come along and enjoy an evening of jollification.  Competition is ‘As many items that you can get into a 

Standard Matchbox’.   All items to be listed separately on a piece of paper. 

 
 

 Capel Evening WI - MEETING PROGRAMME   
visitors welcome to all 

September 13th    
Mrs Janet Dean – ‘My Grandmother as a Spy’. 

Competition: As many items that you can get into a 
Standard Matchbox.  

Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 
October 11th    

Mr Dennis Chambers – ‘Ghosts Fact of Fiction’. 
Competition: Spooky Mask. Capel Village Hall ’7.30 

p.m. 
November 8th   

Annual General Meeting Helen Stephenson Quiz 
Competition: The Letter ‘S’. Capel Village Hall ’7.30 

p.m. 
December 13th   

Visitors welcome. Christmas Meeting.  
A social evening, booking highly recommended,   

St Radigund’s Church, Albany Road 7.30 p.m. 

 
If  you think you might like to come along 

as a visitor and give Capel WI a try to see if 

it is your type of evening, then please give 

Caroline a ring  - 01303 247760. Visitors 

are always given a warm welcome. 

Our next Bingo Evening will be on Friday 

2nd September 2016 in St Radigund’s  

Church Hall, Albany Road, Capel.    

So make a note in your diaries.      

Our Annual ‘Wit and Wisdom’ is on 

Saturday the 24th September 2016 in Capel 

Village Hall, 6.45p.m for a 7.00p.m prompt 

start. 

Take care and talk to you all again  

next month. 
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TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR 

YOUR COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, 

FULLY INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL - toandfrocars@yahoo.com 

GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

 

 Judo I.B.F. Club 
ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm. 
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3rd Dan    Tel: 
01303 258942 

Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3rd Dan 
Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very 

Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & 

Coaches to give expert tuition.   
Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 
LOCAL INDEPENDENT 

FINANCIAL ADVICE  
ARE YOU APPROACHING RETIREMENT AND 

CONFUSED BY YOUR PENSION OPTIONS? 

ARE YOU ALREADY RETIRED AND 

LOOKING TO RELEASE EQUITY FROM 

YOUR HOME? 

ARE YOU DISAPPOINTED BY THE RATE OF 

RETURN FROM YOUR SAVINGS  

AND INVESTMENTS? 

Ring me on 01303 244684 or email me at  

spectrumfinancialplanning@gmail.com 

to arrange a free initial consultation. 
Martin Wood – Chartered Financial Planner 

The Anchorage, 105 Capel Street,  

Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7HB 

Spectrum Financial Planning Limited are an appointed 

representative of Best Practice IFA Group Limited which is 

authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority. 

 

 

 

RALPH ALLARD 

CHIMNEY SWEEP 
Brush and Vacuum 

All Chimneys, Boilers & Stoves Swept 

Woodburning Stoves & Fireplaces Fitted 

Chimneys Lined.   Certificates Issued 

HETAS & NACS Registered, fully insured 

Member of the National Association of  

Chimney Sweeps 
 

Tel: 01303 844465   

Mobile: 07813 716654 

Jessica Young - MAAT 

 Accountancy,  

Book-keeping,  

Payroll and VAT services  

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation.  Flexible hours 

Contact details:        

Mob: 07704 518251    Tel: 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  
 

 

Phoenix Feather School of Tai Chi 
 

Invites you to join Tai Chi classes for  

health and relaxation, held at 

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 
 

Thursdays, 6 – 7 pm 

Free Demo – 1 September 2016 

 

Please call Anna on 01304 205 405 

or visit www.pfstaichi.com for details 

 
 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@yahoo.com
mailto:spectrumfinancialplanning@gmail.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
http://www.pfstaichi.com/
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden Andrew Hawkins 07811271303 
Parish Council Chair Keith Pilcher 01303 254731 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Sally Cook 253838 / 07730425838 

Village Hall Chairman & Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee Vice Chair Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Committee Lettings  

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 
07939 095880 

 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  
Debbie Ovenden 

Brian Wilson 

07427 626754 

627172/7916258684 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jenny Barraclough 01303 245399 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Cherry Leppard 01303 255114 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Mike Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall 100+ Club Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Sandra Sharpe 01303 241767 

Capel Art Group, St Radigunds Church Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Tony Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Ramblers Bob Mothersele 01303 250931 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association Robert Cook 01303 256106 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 258942 

Playgroup Alison Cloake 07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Hall Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Welcome to Village Letter Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

WI  
Eve Muggeridge 

Janice Whittle 

01303 252404 

01304 202923 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

 

London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon 

12.30pm

 

 

 

Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?  Now's your chance to put 

pen to paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've been 

meaning to write.  Our informal 

group meets every month in 

Folkestone. It's free to join, so why 

not come along and give it a go? 

Contact Graham  

on 01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

 

Mobile 
Library 
Every 

Tuesday 

 

 

ONLY 2 STOPS NOW – EVERY TWO WEEKS 

Reece Adams House:  12:25pm – 12:55pm Fortnightly 

Victoria Road: 13:50pm – 14:20pm Fortnightly 

Recycling/Waste 

Collection Dates:    
 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green 

Waste - Fridays,  

2nd, 16th & 30th Sept. 

Food Waste & Recycling - 

Fridays, 9th and 23rd Sept. 

Kirby Roofing Contractors 
All Roofing work / Flat roofs / New Roofs 

Re-roofs / Chimney work 

Roof related building work 

01303 892705    07916273886 

www.roofers-folkestone.co.uk  

Find us on checkatrade 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?  Now's your chance to put 

pen to paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've been 

meaning to write.  Our informal 

group meets every month in 

Folkestone. It's free to join, so why 

not come along and give it a go? 

Contact Graham  

on 01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

Recycling/Waste 

Collection Dates:    
 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green 

Waste - Fridays,  

2nd, 16th & 30th Sept. 

Food Waste & Recycling - 

Fridays, 9th and 23rd Sept. 

Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
 

 

http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.roofers-folkestone.co.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  

Shutters, Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio 

Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for October issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

by 6pm, Sunday, 18th September 

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
    

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

